


 
City of White House
Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts Department
Leisure Services Board Meeting
 September 7, 2023

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Chairman Jim Varellie. 
 
2. Present were Jim Varellie, Mark Smith, Maureen Boling, Jana Spicer, Morgan Holloway, Gerald Herman, Kevin Whittaker, Absent: Carlos Payne Selena McCall, Steven Russell and Linda Brooks. 
3. A motion was made by Mark and seconded by Jana to adopt the agenda. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

4. Approval of Minutes from the May 4, 2023 Meeting – Jana made a motion to approve the May 4, 2023 minutes and Maureen seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

5. Public Comment: None

6. The Director’s Report was given by Kevin. 

Update on ongoing projects:

Soccer Complex Renovation Phase II
· Bid opening on August 28th – Low bid came in at approximately $2.9 million (Rogers Group) – we budgeted $1.3 million
· Considering we started the grant process back in 2020, and turned in our budget of $1.3 million at the time, we are planning to ask TDEC if they will consider upping their allocation to us so we can fund this project.
· Regardless, we will have to wait until we have more funds in order to do the project.
· We have until August 2025 to complete the project, so we still have plenty of time to get it done, it will just require us to pour all of our park sales tax funds into this one project for the next couple years. 

Tennis Courts
· Fabric has been installed and half-moons have been completed
· Surfacing has not been repaired yet
· Ribbon Cutting date set for October 6th at 4pm

Splash Pad Maintenance Building
· Block work for the walls have started going up and nearly complete
· The trusses should start going up in the next couple weeks and then the brick should follow soon thereafter. 

Master Plan
· RFP’s due September 6th
· Committee Review September 12th
· Received 3 proposals
· If all goes well, we will have it on the September BMA meeting

List of upcoming projects yet to begin:

Parks Truck – hoping to have more clarity on this next month as the state has to approve the new rates
Municipal Park Sign Renovation
Maintenance Building Lean-To
Dirt for Laser Grading & Sand for Top Dressing
HVAC Unit for Museum
(2) Zero-Turn Mowers


The Assistant Director’s Report was given by Kevin in the absence of Selena

Adult Athletics
4v4 Adult Sand Volleyball- Sundays
· 4 Teams 
· Games started 08/12
Adult Softball – Tuesday & Thursdays
· 6 Teams 
· Games start 09/12

Youth Athletics 
Youth Baseball 
· 15 Teams (170 registered)
· Practices started 07/29
· Games started 08/26
Softball
· Not enough registered to make a league (27 total)
Girl’s Volleyball
· 12 Teams (100 registered)
· Practices started 07/31
· Games started 08/22

Special Events 
Bike parade- “Discover your Roots”
· October 7th 10:30am
· Registration ongoing
Trail of Treats
· October 26th 6:00pm - Located at Municipal Park 
· Booth registration open

Kevin encouraged all board members to come out and join and help judge the booths. 
Kevin showed a map of the proposed Trail of Treats area and went over where everything would take place. Jim mentioned that we should make sure to get it out there to the public ASAP and hammer it home with the public that this is happening. 	

The Maintenance Supervisor’s Report was given by Kevin in the absence of Steven.

· We have trimmed low limbs on several trees at the front of the park, back of the park, dog park and the cemetery. This not only looks nice, but it helps us with mowing.
· We cut down and cleaned up two dead trees in the front of the park. We do a good job of taking down the dead trees when we find them as they are a safety concern. We hire a tree company if we feel it is more than we can handle.
· We repaired a spot on the nature trail at the park that was damaged from one of the storms we got. We cut out the damaged area and put down new asphalt. We worked together with Public Works on this project.
· Every 30 days we spray a growth regulator on our bermudagrass fields to help slow down the mowing frequency. We have also been spraying fields for weeds. Our fields are holding up well with the amount of play that they get.
· Since our last meeting we have had a couple large events. We had the Warrior Bowl which is put on by Jr. Pro football and the Fall Classic Soccer Tournament. Both of these events draw in large crowds and our staff works start to finish daily for these events to make sure they run smooth as possible.
· Mowing the past couple of months has been in full swing with many man hours of mowing logged each week. Our staff does a great job making all of our locations look neat and well maintained.
Morgan made a motion to approve these reports and Mark seconded the motion.
Vote: all in favor / none opposed.
     
7. Action Items

A. Monthly Report – Kevin put on view the monthly report numbers. Pavilion usage is obviously down due to no splash pad this year. The Community Room has been getting used quite a lot lately. We counted youth participants for fall ball last month but it is a little down from last year but seems to be in line with other years, so last year may have been an outlier. Adult participants is up due to our Adult Sand Volleyball league. Senior numbers continue to be up. Programs offered is going up each year. Revenue numbers were not complete by the time of the meeting. 

8. Old Business

A. Rec Center Update – Jerry mentioned that the footers have been done for the retaining walls as well as a good amount of the plumbing. They hope to have some walls going up in the next few weeks. Pictures were shown of the progress. 
B. Master Plan – already addressed in the reports section


9. New Business 

A. Motor Vehicles on Greenway – Kevin mentioned that there had been some complaints recently from the public and employees about e-bike riders going extremely fast on the Greenway and the concern for others safety. The current policy for the Greenway is no motorized vehicles are allowed. However, he went over the state law regarding e-bikes and talked about another document that explains the different devices used on trails and what should be done about them and it seems the majority of states allow e-bikes up to a Class 2 level. After some discussion, it was suggested that Kevin look up the city’s ordinance regarding bikes and to look at other cities around the area and see what they are doing about them. Kevin will send out the documents he mentioned and asked the board to discuss this further at the November meeting. 
B. Jerry mentioned that we have started the process of adding a stagecoach to go out in the front of the Museum. There was a meeting held to go over the different options and how we are going to get pricing for it, so that should be taking place soon. He also mentioned that Sumner County schools held a focus group meeting discussing the problems they have been having with the different stadiums around the county. It was mentioned that they would like to get White House High School a stadium on the Summer County side as a result. This would present the possible opportunity for the city to get back the land that the current stadium sits on, as it was handed over to the school several years ago. Jerry mentioned this board would be instrumental in figuring out what to do with that land if it were to be handed back over to the city and we may want to make it part of the master plan as well. 
C. Kevin mentioned that the Gathering will be taking place on September 23rd. He encouraged anyone interested to come out and support the Museum at this event. 


10. Adjournment – Jana made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Maureen seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.


Next meeting –November 2, 2023


______________________________________
Chairman



